
 

 
 
DATE:                    March 13, 2024 
  
TO:  Jana Stewart, Water Resources Engineering Manager 
 
FROM:  Marjorie Manzanares, M/WBE Construction Project Coordinator 
 
SUBJECT:  M/WBE Memo for a Reimbursement Agreement to the Piedmont Triad 

Airport Water Line Extension Project, D3636410 
 
 
The M/WBE Office reviewed the request for a Reimbursement Agreement to the Piedmont Triad 
Airport for the Bentley Rd Water & Sewer Line Extension project to determine compliance with 
the City’s M/WBE Program Plan.  It has been determined that this project is subject to the U.S. 
Department of Transportation’s Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program and Airport 
Concessions Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program, therefore; it is exempted from the 
M/WBE Program Plan, as stated on Page 4, section III (a). 
 
The City of Greensboro has agreed to reimburse $400,000.00 (37.5% of the total bid amount) to 
the Piedmont Triad Airport (PTI) for a water and sewer line upgrade to be completed by the    
NCDOT Division of Aviation. The NCDOT along with PTI have established a combined 
MWBE/DBE Goal of 3% for the project, Baker Underground, Inc. has been awarded this 
contract for $1,065,298.00, with an MWBE participation of 3.4%. P&S Grading LLC (WBE) 
was the selected vendor to meet the established goal. 
 
Please be reminded that during the performance of the contract, if there are any changes; the 
Department must contact the M/WBE Office before making any such changes. 
 
Thank you 
 
Cc:  Allison Staton, M/WBE Compliance Officer 
   
 
 
 
 


